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BOARD OF SUPERVISORS MEETING

February 2, 2016

"For all items NOT on the agenda

(Each Speaker Limited to 3 Minutes)

Voluntary Sign-In Sheet
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RURAL CONCERNS

DO NOT MAKE

A MILITIA MOVEMENT

What needs to be understood

Who elected our last presidents?
(My answer is thepopulous areas mainly onthewest and east coasts)

(County breakdown shows this divide evenmore graphically)

Who has the most power to put people in Fourth Branch of Government
places of control?

(My answer isthose in an Executive Branch (President, county supervisor, etc.))

Who controls Vote?
(Routinely minorities in populous areas)

Is Trump an SOB who will make decisions based on experienced input?
(I am waiting to see before I vote)

Charles L. Ciancio

An old tired field forester, who has rived the real world no one gives much attention
California Registered Professional Forester (RPF) #317

P.O. Box 172

Cutten (Near Eureka in the redwoods), CA 95534
707-445-2179



Date: 1/31/16

To: Humboldt County Board of Supervisors and others
Subject: The real world

It is Sad that politicians, especially in Humboldt County, do not listen to experienced old farts
who know theory, speculation, protectionism, prevents growing a big tree, prevents properly run
timber industry, by far largest private industry, from being bigger than it is, prevents fisheries being
better than they are, reduces good paying jobs, reduces taxrevenues for schools and rural areas, and
rural county economies likeHumboldt County's are left over halfdependent onthe taxpayers.

In case it hasn't been noticed, two sawmills are gone in Humboldt County, and California timber
industry is going bye, b ye. With mills geared for small logs, payment for large logs has gone
down and there are only couple mills left to mill logs, with 80% of timber (with the potential to go
to 90%) wood used inCalifornia from private timber sources with burned and basically little
taxpayer and USFS on the side controlled by one timber purchaser, there are uncontrollable fires in
resulting unmanaged forests, and with unproven theory, speculation, and protective thinking
promoted, timber industry inCalifornia especially in one ofthe richest, ifnot the richest, timber
andwood producing areas in the world is targeted to go away.

Soon to begone isdiversity, soon gone is food and habitats for owls, fish, deer, mountain lions, and
many other species, and soon to be gone is timbered open space.

Growing big trees instagnated, snag covered forests isthe chosen way, theory, speculation, and
protectionism is the chosen way, and uncontrolled fires are on the way. Along with many species
onthe way out, even foresters and forestry colleges do not see it will taxpayer money to keep the
unproven theorized, speculated, andprotected world in play.

I know Wacos do not represent what I have put in twoof my self-published at my cost books, and I
am waiting to see if the militia label ascoined bythe inexperienced regarding the Hammond,
Oregon situation fits what I believeand say in my books.

It is sad to see working rural working folks tired of being kicked around and
ignored.

Letting those currently running things win the day is resulting inreal world facts being missed,
leading to a lot of messes, and right now making revolution inevitable. Ignore me ifyou will, and
sadly, I see few good leaders in-play.

HI Ho! HiHo! Sadly away we go, with those in control who do are inexperienced andnotpaying
attention.

Charles L. Ciancio

An old tired field forester, who has lived the real world no one gives much attention
California Registered Professional Forester (RPF) #317

P.O. Box 172

Cutten (Near Eureka in the redwoods), CA 95534
707-445-2179



My name is Sonny Anderson I have resided in the Petrolia area since 1973.
I have with me a petition signed by more the 300 people asking the county to put at
least 20 to 25 percent of Measure Z funding to resurface our roads.
This money should be divided equally among the five districts.
I also have a letter from the principal of the Mattole and Honeydew schools who is
concerned about unsafe roads.

On July 22, 2014 the resolution from the board that day stated the need for the V2
proposed sales tax because the county needed to fund law enforcement, fire and
roads. The measure Zballot stated that some measure Zmoney was for our county
roads.

In 2015 public works applied for 630,000 to go to our roads and for some reason
that request was denied.
In June of 2015 the board was informed the sheriff could not fill positions that were
approved by the committee and board and the board decided to give 480,000 of
measure Z money to public works, to my knowledge public works has only spent
around 350,000 of that money on the roads and as of this date no more measure Z
money is available for the roads.
One has to ask why are our unsafe roads being funded under measure Z with the
same vigor that the law enforcement and fire are being funded why does sheriff and
fire have a seat on the advisory committee and the road department does not.
Most people stand behind the road department 100 percent on any funds they
request from measure Z or the general fund if it goes to resurfacing or maintain the
surface of our roads.

People are upset that the county under some protest form the public converted
stable paved areas back to gravel, I and others request that the county ask public
works to change this policy of converting our paved roads back to gravel. This
should only be done if the paved road is in an active slide area or the intent is to chip
seal the gravel area immediately. I spoke with Art Reeve yesterday and he informed
me that sections of Lighthouse were converted back to gravel because the county
wanted to reshape the road, sorry but the overall design of the road has not
changed.
There was a meeting on Lighthouse road with Art Reeve, Bennie and members of
the public and we were told that the paved areas were going to be converted back to
gravel because "gravel roads are easier to maintain then paved roads.
I asked Mr Reeve if the county would change its policy on turning paved roads into
gravel and not convert stable roads to gravel and he would not agree to change that
policy I think it is time for the board to ask the road department to change that
policy and allocated the needed funds to the road department to maintain the
surface of our roads so we have safer roads and no longer have to convert another
stable paved road to an even poorer gravel road.

Thank you for your time.



Mattole Unified
School District

P. O. Box 211 29289 Chambers Road, Petrolia, California 95558

(707) 629-3311 ♦ FAX (707) 629-3575

January 13, 2016

To Whom it May Concern (i.e. Humboldt County Citizens Advisory Committee on
Measure Z and Humboldt County Board of Supervisors):

As the principal of both elementary schools (Honeydew Elementary and Mattole
Elementary) and the high school (Triple Junction High School) and as a 25 year resident of
the Mattole Valley, I would like to address the issue of the current appalling state of our
local county-maintained roads. Our roads are a huge safety hazard. There are giant
potholes all along the 15 miles of road between Honeydew and Petrolia, especially in the
Lindley and Grange areas. Vehicles often cross the yellow line to avoid the holes on blind
turns creating the possibility of head-on collisions. Our school bus travels Mattole Road
twice daily and I feel that we are putting our youngest residents (our schoolchildren) in
great danger every day as they travel back and forth to school. Our bus route also includes
Lighthouse Road in Petrolia which is in great disrepair. I live on Wilder Ridge in
Honeydew and must travel across the dirt switchbacks and the 'Landergen Slide' (which is
barely passable now and appears to be bound to completely slide away at any time) twice
daily.

I have had numerous conversations of late with our local residents. We realize that the
Sheriffs department has been underfunded but this has also been the case for county roads.
Our roads have been neglected for years. Please allocate 25% of the available Measure Z
funds to resurfacing our county-maintained roadways.

Thank you.

Sincerely,

4-M9^j^_

Karen Ashmore

Principal - Mattole Unified School District

1
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We the undersigned would like to thank the county for the road surfacing work
completed in 2015, funded by measure Z. While this is a step in the right direction
we feel more of this type of work needs to be done in the near future. The surfaces
of roads maintained by the county are a major safety concern to us. Measure Z
money is for public safety and we need safe roads. We request that at least 20 to 25
percent of future measure Z funds be allocated to the resurfacing of the county
maintained roads.
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We the undersigned would like to thank the county for the road surfacing work
completed in 2015, funded by measure Z. While this is a step in the right direction
we feel more of this type of work needs to be done in the near future. The surfaces
of roads maintained by the county are a major safety concern to us. Measure Z
money is for public safety and we need safe roads. We request that at least 20 to 25
percent of future measure Z funds be allocated to the resurfacing of the county
maintained roads.
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We the undersigned would like to thankthe county for the road surfacing work
completed in 2015, funded bymeasure Z. While this is a step in the rightdirection
we feel more of this type of work needs to be done in the near future. The surfaces
ofroads maintained by the county are a major safety concern to us. Measure Z
moneyis for publicsafety and we need safe roads. We request that at least 20 to 25
percent offuture measure Zfunds be allocated to the resurfacing ofthe county
maintained roads.
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We the undersigned would like to thankthe county for the road surfacing work
completed in 2015, funded by measure Z. While this is a step inlhe rightdirection
we feel more of this type of work needs to be done in the near future. The surfaces
of roads maintained by the county are a major safety concern to us. Measure Z
money is for public safety and we need safe roads. We request that at least 20 to 25
percent offuture measure Zfunds be allocated to the resurfacing ofthe county
maintained roads.
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Wethe undersigned would like to thank the county for the road surfacing work
completed in 2015, funded by measure Z. While this is a step in the right direction
we feel more of this type of work needs to be done in the near future. The surfaces
of roads maintained by the county are a major safety concern to us. Measure Z
money is for public safety and we need safe roads. We request that at least 20 to 25
percent of future measure Zfunds be allocated to the resurfacing of the county
maintained roads.
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We the undersigned would like to thank the county for the road surfacing work
completed in 2015, funded by measure Z. While this is a step in the right direction
we feel more of this type of work needs to be done in the near future. The surfaces
of roads maintained by the county are a major safety concern to us. Measure Z
money is for public safety and we need safe roads. We request that at least 20 to 25
percent of future measure Zfunds be allocated to the resurfacing of the county
maintained roads.
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We the undersigned would like to thank the county for the road surfacing work
completed in 2015, funded by measure Z. While this is a step in the right direction
we feel more of this type of work needs to be done in the near future. The surfaces
of roads maintained by the county are a major safety concern to us. Measure Z
money is for public safety and we need safe roads. We request that at least 20 to 25
percent of future measure Z funds be allocated to the resurfacing of the county
maintained roads.
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We the undersigned would like to thank the county for the road surfacing work
completed in 2015, funded by measure Z. While this is a step in the right direction
we feel more of this type of work needs to be done in the near future. The surfaces
of roads maintained by the county are a major safety concern to us. Measure Z
money is for public safety and we need safe roads. We request that at least 20 to 25
percent of future measure Z funds be allocated to the resurfacing of the county
maintained roads.
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We the undersigned would like to thank the county for the road surfacing work
completed in 2015, funded,by measure Z, While this is a step in the right direction
we feel more of this type of work needs to be done in the near future. The surfaces
of roads maintained by the county are a major safety concern to us, Measure Z
money is for public safety and we need safe roads, We request that at least 20 to 25
percent of future measure Z funds be allocated to the resurfacing of the county
maintain^droads. ^&^it^ d^L
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We the undersigned would like to thank the county for the road surfacing work
completed in 2015, funded by measure Z. While this is a step in the right direction
we feel more of this type of work needs to be done in the near future. The surfaces
of roads maintained by the county are a major safety concern to us. Measure Z
money is for public safety and we need safe roads. We request that at least 20 to 25
percent of future measure Z funds be allocated to the resurfacing of the county
maintained roads.
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We the undersigned would like to thank the county for the road surfacing work
completed in 2015, funded by measure Z, While this is a step in the right direction
we feel more of this type of work needs to be done in the near future. The surfaces
of roads maintained by the county are a major safety concern to us. Measure Z
money is for public safety and we need safe roads. We request that at least 20 to 25
percent of future measure Z funds be allocated to the resurfacing of the county
maintained roads,
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We the undersigned would like to thank the county for the road surfacing work
completed in 2015, funded bymeasure Z, While this is a step in the right direction
we feel more of this type ofwork needs to be done in the near future. The surfaces

sfviroads maintained by the county are amajor safety concern to us. Measure Z
money is for public safety and we need safe roads. We request that at least 20 to 25
percent of future measure Zfunds be allocated to the resurfacing of the county

_rnaintajned roads. _
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We the undersigned would like to thank the county for the road surfacing work
completed in 2015, funded by measure Z. While this is a step in the right direction
we feel more of this type of work needs to be done in the near future. The surfaces
of roads maintained by the county are a major safety concern to us. Measure Z
money is for public safety and we need safe roads. We request that at least 20 to 25
percent of future measure Z funds be allocated to the resurfacing of the county
maintained roads.

NAME ADDRESS

J)tfa>fLA~tf < l&M^ UA+lT>d -rru.OA ftA^

(V\gX( 99®3Lt fAA^bl^t^-fefed \.«j

Ui±L,4 &** f^-S /;.rt-lO 'r«\ ?J*J^

I /Wty. -Bsj^e. L-2?v*jdp
yff/i> <3/«?^^*it Jf. jN^yVUJ^9

T^Mic^ cA ?S558>

zfWhtts PMkLfU. Hfalk

\mjiL <f67tsr~ M*UJf: &% fghiL±
1ST er LtfrAfkthA^ /Cof . j£

u 11

9^VJvuA Cv/e^
IHsWmM* £U fc^A* Cfi

•yf



DATE

\h\\u

1//3//6

M4
' M//-

We the undersigned would like to thank the county for the road surfacing work
completed in 2015, funded by measure Z. While this is a step in the right direction
we feel more of this type of work needs to be done in the near future. The surfaces
of roads maintained by the county are a major safety concern to us. Measure Z
money is for public safety and we need safe roads. We request that at least 20 to 25
percent of future measure Z funds be allocated to the resurfacing of the county
maintained roads.
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We the undersigned would like to thank the county for the road surfacing work
completed in 2015, funded by measure Z. While this is a step in the right direction
we feel more of this type of work needs to be done in the near future. The surfaces
of roads maintained by the county are a major safety concern to us. Measure Z
money is for public safety and we need safe roads. We request that at least 20 to 25
percent of future measure Z funds be allocated to the resurfacing of the county
maintained roads.

NAME ADDRESS

yy^x

O Q )rf ~~tyuurtr

•nA^vy fSS^s~
^06 2^ U'\^dj^-R^ff 12J <

Lisa, (Yio&msc^ i

^M^/L H jftgyjfgv

dfc

*{*%/< «W^M'**sr
(iVyfljAes 15u,4*t^VvV^O



m I

m •
M !

ft!

•

DATE

\-m

) -Mi

We the undersigned would like to thank the county for the road surfacing work
completed in 2015, funded by measure Z, While this is a step in the right direction
we feel more of this type ofwork needs to be done in the near future. The surfaces
of roads maintained by the county are a major safety concern to us, Measure Z
money is for public safety and we need safe roads. We request that at least 20 to 25
percent of future measure Z funds be allocated to the resurfacing of the county
maintained roads.
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We the undersigned would like to thank the county for the road surfacing work
completed in 2015, funded by measure Z. While this is a step in the right direction
we feel more of this type of work needs to be done in the near future. The surfaces
of roads maintained by the county are a major safety concern to us. Measure Z
money is for public safety and we need safe roads. We request that at least 20 to 25
percent of future measure Z funds be allocated to the resurfacing of the county
maintained roads.
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We the undersigned would like to thank the county for the road surfacing work
completed in 2015, funded by measure Z. While this is astep in the right direction

Tywe^eel more of this type ofwork needs to be done in the near future. The surfaces
' of roads maintained by the county are amajor safety concern to us". Measure I

money istorpublic safety and we need safe roads. We request thatat least 20 to25
percent of future measure Zfunds be allocated to the resurfacingof the county
jfipatained roaas. & *
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